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Over the past few months, we have been fortunate to have a diverse team
comprising township churches, youth leaders, and myself. Witnessing the positive
feedback and inspiration that this collaboration has brought has been incredibly
fulfilling.

Furthermore, I had the privilege of working alongside Mr. Magugu during a
handover process, where I seamlessly took on his responsibilities and continued
the important work he had been doing. Through these experiences, I have
discovered a deep sense of purpose and fulfillment by supporting both the youth
and schools in our community.

One particular area of need has been the support of school ministries. The schools
have eagerly awaited the presence of our team, and I am grateful to have had the
chance to provide guidance and support to the team at Langa. It is through the
dedication and hard work of our team that my commitment to making a positive
impact in the lives of the youth we serve has been reinforced.

As we continue our work, we find ourselves grappling with important questions.
How can we better equip emerging Christian leaders for roles beyond the church?
These questions have been at the forefront of our discussions with other pastors
and youth leaders in the local community.

My personal drive stems from the desire to provide young individuals with the
same transformative opportunities I have encountered. It is my hope that through
our efforts, they too can experience the power of Jesus and witness the
remarkable ways in which He can change lives beyond imagination.
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A Personal
Note

amidst all these activities, I also had the

pleasure of preparing for my wedding. It

was no easy task to balance the

demands of work and wedding

preparations, but with God's providence

and support, everything went smoothly. I

am grateful for the success we

experienced and the hands that carried

us through this busy season.

Shortly after my wedding, I had the

opportunity to guide and support a

church with their first holiday club. Today

marks the last day of the program, and

while I am exhausted, I am also incredibly

happy to report that everything went well.

Prayer Requests
Please join me in prayer for a good

balance between work and investing

in the community, and personal life

and rest.


